
MARCH 27, 2011 

THIRD SUNDAY OF LENT 

 
 

Eucharistic Liturgies for the week of 

March 28 
Mon.   Mar. 28  -  12:10pm   + Max Wignall                          - Parish Staff 

Mon.   Mar. 28  -    2:00pm (Manor) COMMUNION SERVICE 

Tues.   Mar. 29  -    5:30pm   SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 

Tues.   Mar. 29  -    6:00pm   + Jess & Marian Goicoechea     - Charles & Ann Chester 

Wed.   Mar. 30  -  12:10pm   + Patrick Callahan                     - His Family 

Thurs. Mar. 31  -     6:30pm      LENTEN PENANCE SERVICE 

Fri.     Apr.     1 -   12:10pm    + Earlene Engle                        - Rodney Engle 

Fri.     Apr.     1 -      6:00pm     SOUP SUPPER   

Fri.     Apr.     1 -         7:00pm     STATIONS OF THE CROSS 

Sat.    Apr.     2  -      4:00pm   SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 

Sat.    Apr.     2  -      5:00pm   Pers. Int. for Randy/Karen Schweer - Leonie Morandi 

Sun.   Apr.     3  -      8:00am  FOR THE PARISH 

Sun.   Apr.     3  -    10:00am   + Aldo Pacini                         - Diz Puccinelli 

Sun. (Spanish) -      12:00pm   + Ramon Sandoval                 - His Family 

Sun. (Spr.Ck.) -         4:00pm   Communion Service 

 

READINGS FOR THE WEEK OF March 28 
Mon.   2 Kgs 5:1-15b      Pss 42:2-3;43:3-4      Lk 4:24-30 

Tue. Dn 3:25,34-43      Ps 25:4-9      Mt 18:21-35 

Wed. Dt 4:1,5-9      Ps 147:12-13,15-16,19-20     Mt 5:17-19 

Thur. Jer 7:23-28      Ps 95:1-2,6-9      Lk 11:14-23 

Fri. Hos 14:2-10      Ps 81:6c-11b,14,17      Mk 12:28-34 

Sat.  Hos 6:1-6      Ps 51:3-4,18-21b      Lk 18:9-14 

Sun. 1 Sm 16:1b,6-7,10-13a      Ps 23:1-6      Eph 5:8-14      Jn 9:1-41 

 

Dear Fellow Parishioners and Brother 

Knights, Hope you are all having a great 

weekend. Our next meeting will be on April 

6th  at 7pm in Columbus Hall. The Ladies 

Auxiliary is looking for help for their Yard 

sale on May 21
st
. Contact Rose Conner at 

738-7991for more info. The Pro Life 

Breakfast is going to be held on March 27
th

. 

Membership dues Invoices have been sent out for both the Knights and the 4th Degree, please get your dues in 

as soon as possible. God Bless, Jim Conner, FS 

Ladies Auxiliary 
Hope everyone is having a delightful weekend.  The Ladies Auxiliary will be serving Soup Suppers in Mater 

Dei Hall, every Friday, from 6 p.m. to 7 p.m. throughout Lent.  There is no charge to eat, but donations are 

accepted.  If you would like more information or would like to help, please call Kerry Lipparelli at 738-5741 or 

Patty Langer at 738-5900. ~Your Sister in Christ, Rose Conner 

Your prayers are needed for the recovery of the following people.  
 

WEEKLY COLLECTION 

With gratitude for the gifts they have 

received, our parish family and friends have 

contributed to the Church $6,851.79 for Mar. 

20, 2011.   



   
Your prayers are needed for the recovery of the following people. 

 

George Berchstold          Walt Shaffer            Nora Hatfield               Mike Ayers                  Mary Licht 

Clyde Ostler                    Megan Lloyd           Lillian McMahen        Lynn Gregory               Lawrence Bostick 

Barbara Hunton              Ruby Nichols           Helen Anthony            John Urdaneta              Kaye Crossley 

Cliff Ferry                  Olimpia Zataray       Sam Glandon              Nikko Tavasci              Denise McCrea 

Earlene Larsen                Linda Czubaszewski                                    Juan Uriaguereca         Vaughn Mueller 

Darryl Robison               Luz Herrera              Anthony Dyer             Tristan Killoy               Jacqueline Butts 

Giorgia Cavallaro           Terry McHargue       Ruth Leniz               Richard Greener          Juliette Garcia 

  

Please let the parish office know of your loved one’s recovery, so that his/her name may be removed from 

the list. 
 

 
 

MANY  THANKS  TO  OUR  ADVERTISERS. We especially thank ELKO GENERAL MERCHANDISE-

ANACABE’S and BITTER END TAVERN. Please patronize these and all of our bulletin advertisers. 
 

New Website - We are in the process of redoing our parish website. If you have digital images of events 

happening in our parish community, please email them to Jim Ford at jaford1@citlink.net . We have a new 

temporary website: http//myplace.frontier.com/~stjoech  

 

HOLY FAMILY MOTHER'S GROUP - We will be starting our next book: The Ten Habits of Happy 

Mothers:  Reclaiming our Passion, Purpose and Sanity, by Dr. Meg Meeker on Tuesday, March 22, in 

Columbus Hall from 9:30a.m. to 11:30a.m.  Please call Julie 

at 738-9477 for more info. 

 

 

 

Thank You St. Joseph’s! 
Thank you to all those who made our Annual St. Patrick’s 

Day Dinner such a success. The Women of St. Joseph’s 

worked hard mailing over 1500 mailers with raffle tickets 

and manning the raffle ticket booths and meal ticket tables. 

Master Chef Darlene Unruh again ensured excellent corned 

beef and cabbage was had by all in attendance. There were 

over 400 meals prepared and served by over 40 

Confirmation students and their parents and the 

Confirmation core team. Thank you so much to all those 

who gave of their time, monies, talents, and raffle items. It 

was a wonderful time for our St. Joseph’s community to 

share some fellowship and good cheer! The monies earned 

will be used to help with costs for the Steubenville of San 

Diego Youth Conference. There are 48 students currently 

registered to go which means we have filled a bus! (We are 

now taking names for a waiting list for those still 

interested). The St. Patrick’s Day dinner enables us to help 

pay for transportation to and from this conference. Thank 

you again and we hope to see you all next year! 
    

LENTEN   PENANCE   SERVICE 

 

   OUR Parish Lenten Penance Service 

will take place on Thursday, March 31, 

beginning at 6:30 PM. There will be four 

priests available for individual 

confession. 

   You are invited to participate as part of 

your preparation for Easter.  

   By tradition, all Catholics must receive 

Holy Communion at least once each year. 

This is known as our 'Easter Duty' and 

includes going to Confession before 

receiving.  
 

2
nd

 Collection 

RELIEF FOR JAPAN  
All proceeds will go directly to CRS 

(Catholic Relief Services) 

Second Collection this weekend,  

March 26/27 

mailto:jaford1@citlink.net


  P.O. = Parish Office        M.D. = Mater Dei Hall       T.H. = Thomas Hall       Y.R. = Youth Room (basement of M.D.)        

C.H. = Columbus Hall (basement of rectory) 

Mon.  Mar. 
28 

Tue.  Mar. 
29 

Wed.  Mar. 
30 

Thur.  Mar. 
31 

Fri.  Apr. 1 Sat.  Apr. 2 Sun.  Apr. 3 

12:10pm - 

LITURGY 
 

2:00pm 

(Manor) - 

Communion 

Service 
 

4:30- 5:45pm 

- CCD 

Classes & 

Kindergarten  

 

6:30pm - 

R.C.I.A. 

meeting in 

C.H. 

 

6:00-8:00pm - 

Spanish Bible 

Study - T.H. 

9:30- 

11:30am -  

Mother’s 

Group in 

C.H. 

 

4:30 - 

5:45pm - 

CCD Classes 

 

5:30pm - 

CONFESSI

ONS 

 

6:00pm - 

LITURGY 
 

6:00pm - 

T.O.P.S. in 

Y.R. 

 

7:00pm - 

8:00pm - 

6
th

/7
th

/8
th

 

Classes in 

M.D./Y.R. 

10:00am -  

“Breaking 

Open the 

Word” in 

T.H. 

 

12:10pm - 

LITURGY 
 

1:00 - 8:00pm 

- 

EUCHARIST

IC 

ADORATIO

N 

 

4:30- 5:45pm 

- CCD 

Classes & 

Kindergarten 

 

 

9:30am -  

W.I.N.G.S. in 

T.H.  

 

 

4:30pm - 

5:30pm -

Sacramental 

Prep Class 

 

6:30pm - 

Lenten 

Penance 

Service 
 

6:00pm - 

Legion of 

Mary in 

Church 

 

6:00-8:00pm - 

Spanish Choir 

in Church 

11:00am- AA 

in C.H. 

 

12:10pm - 

LITURGY 
 

6:00pm - 

G.A. in C.H. 

(934-7297) 

 

6:00 - SOUP 

SUPPER 

 

7:00pm - 

STATIONS 

OF THE 

CROSS 

 

7:00pm - 

Spanish 

Prayer Group 

in Church 

2:00pm - 

4:00pm - 

Lenten 

Retreat - 

“Holy 

Saturday” in 

Church 
 

 

4:00pm - 

CONFESSIO

NS 

 

5:00pm - 

LITURGY 
 

 

6:30-8:30pm - 

Spanish Choir 

in Church 

Coffee & 

Donuts hosted 

by Legion of 

Mary 

 

8:00am - 

LITURGY 
Rosary in T.H. 

 

10:00am - 

LITURGY 
Rosary in T.H. 

 

12:00am - 

MISA EN 

ESPANOL 
 

3:30 - 6:30pm 

- Spanish 

Prayer Group 

in C.H. 

 

4:00pm - 

Spring Creek 

Liturgy 

       

Dear Members of St. Joseph’s Parish, 

    

   A man named PEREGRINE, born in Forli, Italy, in 1265, grew up with a strong dislike for the Catholic Church, even to 

the point of assaulting priests. Once, after a vicious attack on a famous preacher, St. Philip Benizi, he regretted his sin, and 

turned to religion. He even found a vocation to religious life, and was professed as a member of the Servite order.  

   Peregrine devoted the rest of his life to serving the sick and engaged in many acts of penance, in particular, standing for 

hours and hours. This led to his suffering from varicose veins, and this illness worsened and advanced to an open, running 

sore, which was diagnosed as cancer. His leg was scheduled to be amputated. The man who served others and brought 

healing to others now needed to be supported himself. He prayed before a crucifix on the night before his surgery, and 

later, as he slept, he had a vision of the crucified Jesus descending the cross and touching his cancerous leg. Upon 

awakening, he discovered his wound was healed.  

   Peregrine was declared a canonized saint in 1726, and he is universally invoked as the patron of cancer victims. The 

National Shrine of St. Peregrine is in Chicago, at Our Lady of Sorrows Basilica. 

   With quite a number of parish members suffering from cancer at the moment, you might wish to offer this prayer to St. 

Peregrine as part of your daily offering: 

 

PRAYER  TO  SAINT  PEREGRINE 

 

O great St. Peregrine, you have been called "The Mighty," "The Wonder-Worker," because of the numerous miracles 

which you have obtained from God for those who have had recourse to you. 

For so many years you bore in your own flesh this cancerous disease that destroys the very fiber of our being, and who had 

recourse to the source of all grace when the power of man could do no more. You were favored with the vision of Jesus 



coming down from His Cross to heal your affliction. Ask of God and Our Lady, the cure of the sick whom we entrust to 

you. 

(Pause here and silently recall the names of the sick for whom you are praying) 

Aided in this way by your powerful intercession, we shall sing to God, and for all eternity, a song of gratitude for His great 

goodness and mercy.  

Amen. 

 

God Bless, Father Dan 

C.C.D

 
 

Pre-school - There will be no pre-school next Sunday, April 3, for Spring Break. We’ll be back the following week, April 

10
th

. 
 

 

 

 

WHY CATHOLIC? 
Why Catholic? Is a unique opportunity for our parish community to reclaim our Catholic identity, make our faith more 

meaningful and truly alive. Sessions started March 13. We are discussing the sacraments. Call 738-8770 for further 

information and to sign up for a small group. If you are already part of a group from the Fall, you do not need to sign up 

again. 

 

LENTEN REGULATIONS 
   Catholics between the ages of 18 & 59 are obliged to fast on Ash Wednesday &Good Friday. In addition, all Catholics 14 

years old and older must abstain from meat on Ash Wednesday, Good Friday & all the Fridays of Lent. 

  Fasting means partaking of only one full meal. Some food (not equaling another full meal) is permitted at breakfast & 

around midday or in the evening. 

  Abstinence forbids the use of meat, but not of eggs, milk products or condiments make of animal fat. 

  Abstinence does not include meat juices & liquid foods made from meat. Such foods as chicken broth, consomme, soups 

cooked or flavored with meat, meat gravies or sauces, as well as seasonings or condiments made from animal fat are not 

forbidden. So it is permissible to use margarine & lard. Even bacon drippings which contain little bits of meat may be 

poured over lettuce as seasoning. 

 


